CASE 2740: Application of SOCONY
MOBIL for sgecial pool rules for
the VACUUM-WOLFCAMP POOL.
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Suite 1200 ~ Simms Building Applicants R-2423-A
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SOCONY MOBIL OIL COMPARY

Dear 8Sir:

. Bnclosed herewith are two copies of the above~refersnced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
8Secretary-Director

ix/
Carbon ocopy of order also sent to:

Schbe OCC _x

Artesia OCC

Axtec CCC

OoTHER MX. Charlie white, Mr. Jason Rellahin, Mr. Carl Jones

Mr. Ron Jacobs.

QLVERNUOR :x?§\~ TS
JACK M. CAMPBELL "
CHAIRMAN
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No, 3-63

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 23, 1963

9 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, kxaminer, or Daniel S,
Nutter, as alternate examiner:

CASE 2729: (Continued)

Application of Scanlon-Shepard for a waterflood project, Chaco
Wash 01l Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water into the
Mesaverde formation through certain wells in Sections 21, 22,
27 and 28, Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County,
New Mexico,

CASE 2731: Application of Texaco, Inc., for a dual completion, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks au-
thority to complete its State of New Mexico 0" NCT-1 Well No.12,
located in Unit J of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 34
East, as a dual completion {tubingless) to produce oil from the
Glorieta and Blinebry formations, Lea County, New.Mexico.

CASE 2732: Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for & dual completion,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks approval of the dual completion {conventjional) of its
Mahaffey-Federal (ARC) Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section l4,
Township 20 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce
Bone Springs oil and Pennsylvanisn gas through parallel strings of
tubing,

CASE 2733: Application of Charles B. Read for a non-standard oil proration unit,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the establishment of a 48.,99-acre non-standard oil proration unit in
an undesignated Delaware pool consisting of Lots 4 and 5 of Section
31, Township 26 South, Range 32 East, lLea County, New Mexico.

CASE 2734: Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for approval of a unit agree-

ment, Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the Azte:s:-Robinson Waterflood Unit,
comprising approximately 682 acres of State and Federal lLands in the
E/2 SE/4 and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 36, Township 16 South, Range 31 East,
the SW/& SE/4 of Section 30, the W/2, W/2 E/2 and SE/4 SE/4 of Section
31, Township 16 South, Range 32 East Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 2735: Application of Amerada Petvoleum Corporaticn for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant. in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to complete its State BT "“G'" Well No. 2 located in Unjt P,
Section 27, Township 12 South, Range 33 East, Hightower Field, Lea
County, New Mexico, in such a manney 8s to dispose of produced salt
water into the Pennsylvanian formation.




CASE 2736:

CASE 2737:

CASE 2738:

CASE 2739:

CASE 2740:

CaSp 2751:

CASE 2742:

CASE 2743:

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant; in the above-styled cause,
seeks the establishment of a 120-acre non-stendard gas proration unit
in the Blinebry Gas Pool, comprising the N/2 SW/4 and SE/4 NW/4 of
Section 31, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
said unit to be dedicated to the Scarborough Estate Well No. 4 located
in Unit F of Section 31,

Application of Gulf 0Oil Corporation for speccial pool rules, Eddy
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

the establishment of special pool rules for the White City-Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including provisions for 640-acre
specing therein,

Applicatfon of BCO, Irc. for a no-flare exception, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception
to the no-flare provisions of Order No., R-2267 for its Campos Well
No, 1-10 located in Unit J of Section 10, Township 23 North, Range

7 West, Lybrook-Gallup Pcol, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.,-

Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company, Inc., to create & new pocl
for Abo production, and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new pool
for Abo production in Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, and the establishment of temporary special
pool rules therefor, including a provision for 80-acre spacing units,

Application of Socony Mobil Oil Company, Inc., for temporary special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the establishment of temporary special pool rules for
the Vacuum-Wolfcemp Pool in Section 26, Township 17 South, Rangs 2%
East, Lea County, New Mexico, including & provision for 80-acre spac-
ing units, ' !

Application of Socony Mobil Oil Company, Inc., for temporary special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the establishment of temporary special pool rules for
the Vacuum-Devonian Pool in Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34
East, Lea County, New Mexico, including & provision for 80-acre spac-
ing units,

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special temporary
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovesstyled
cause, seeks the establishment of temporary special pool rules for the
Fowler-Blinebrv Oil Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including & provision
for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for the creation of a
Tubb Gas Pool, for approval of a non-standard gas unit, and for special
temporary pocl rules. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
creation of a new Tubb gas pool, and the establishment of temporary
special pool rules therefor, Lea County, New Mexico, including & pro-
vision for 320-acre spacing units, Applicant further seeks establish-
ment of a non-standard unit in said pool, comprising the NE/&4, E/2 NW/4,
and the N/2 SE/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,




CASE 2744:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special

pool rules and approval of & non-standard gas unit, Lca County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
establishment of temporary special pool rules for the Fowler-
Paddock Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including & provision
for 320-acre spacirg units. Applicant further seeks establishment
of a non-standard unit in saia pool, comprising the NE/4, E/2 NW/4,
and the N/2 SE/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East.







LAY DFFICES OF

MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING, ROEHL & HARRIS

SIMMS BUILCING

JROMODRALL

: AUGUSTUS T SEYMOUR : P 0. BOX 466

] JAMES E.SFERLING .
SoSERH £ ROZIL ALBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO
GEQRGE T. HARRIS TELEsHONE CHAREL 3 4511

JOHN F, SIMMS NBES-1054
DANIEL A SISK i ) ) )

LELAND S. SEDBERRY
ALLEN C. DEWEY
FRANK H. ALLER

JAMES A.BORL AND Decenber 26, 196?

JAMES P. SAUNDERS

0il Conservation Commission
P. C. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Application of Socony-Mobil (il
Company, Inc. for adoption of
temporary special pool rules
within undesignated pools,

Irea County, HNew Mexico

74 Gentleren:
Enclosed is *the original and two copies of Socony-Mobil Qil Company's application
as set forth above, Would you please advise us of the case number assigned this
application and tne earliest hearing date we can expect.
\ Thank you very much.
: Very truly yours,

: “CDRALL SEYMCUR SPERLING ROEHL & HARRIS
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EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 19, 1964

M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvig A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel

S. Nutter,

CASE 2991s

CASE 2992:

CASE _2933:

CASE_2994:

CASE 299531

”

Alternate Examiner:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Dwight L. Smith and

all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the
Walker Well No. 1, located 2290 feet from the South line and
500 feet from the East line of Section 21, Township 15 South,
Ranaa 11 Rast, Otore {ountly, New Maxico, should not be plugged
in accordance with a Commission-approved plugaging program.

Application of Co solidated 0il & Gas, Inc., for an unorthodox
location, Rio Arr.oa County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the unorthodox location
of their Heyt Well No. 3-5, located 1850 feet from the North
line and 11 ¢ feet from the West line of Section 5, Township
26 North, Range 4 West, Blanco Me averde Pool, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Southwest Jal Unit Area comprising 6401
acres, more or less, of State, Federal and fsc lands in Town-

‘saips 25 and 26 South, Range 36 Tast, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0Oil Company for a pressure maintenance
project, San Juan County, mew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance
project in the Gallup formation underlying its Navajo "P" and

"M" leases in Sections 25, 26, 33, 34, 35, and 36, Township 32
North, Range 17 West, Many Rocks-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico., Initial injection will be through appli-
cant's Navajo "P" Well No.6 located in Unit P of said Section

35. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of gpecial rules
governing the operation of said project. '

Application of Deane H, Stoltz for two non-standard o0il prora-
tion unita, Lea Tounty, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-
styled caunse, sezks approval of two 80-acre non-standard oil
proration units in the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, the first to comprise the SE/4 NE’4

and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 22, Towanghip 11 Ssuth, Range 33 East,
to be dedicated to a well completed in tlie S¥ /4 NE/4 of Section
22; the second to comprise the 5w/4 NE/4 and the NW/4 SE/4 of
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CASE 2995:

fon
\Cuut -)

CASE 2984:

Dockel: No. 6-64

sai1d Section 22 to be dedicated Lo a well to be re-entered
t

he SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 22,

.
1n
-~

{Continued from the February 5th Examiner Hearinqg:

CASE 2996:

CASE 2739:

Application of The Pure Oil Company and Continental Carbon
Company to utilize natural gas in a carbon black plant, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek authority to utilize approximately 7 million cubic feet
of Morrow gas per day in the Continental Carbon Company
carbon black plant near Eunice, New Mexico, said gas to be
produced from The Pure 0il Company Wilson Deep Unit Well No.
1, located in the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 13, Township 21 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application of Nearburg & Ingram for the creation of a new
gas pool and for special temporary pool rules, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new gas pool for San Andres production
in Sections 10, 11, 12, 13, 14 and 15, Township 8 South, Range
37 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and for the establish-
ment of temporary rules therefor, including provisions for 320
acre spacing.

{Reopened)

-

CASE 2740:

In the matter of Case No. 2739 being reopered pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2421, which order establisheqd
tempcrary 80-acre proration units for the North Vacuum-Abo
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(Reopened)

CASE 2741:

In the matter of Case No. 2740 being reopened pursuant ©o the
‘provisions of Order No. R-2422, which order established
temporary 80-acre proratior units for the Vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

{Reopened)

In the mattter of Case No. 2741l being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2423, which order established
temporary 80-acre proation units for the Vacuum-Devoniarn 0il
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units,




Docket No., 6-64

In the matter of Case No. 2742 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2424, which order established
temporary 80-acre oil proration units for the Fowler~Blinebry
0il Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year.
All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units,

In the matter of Case No, 2743 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R~2425, which order established
temporary 320-acre spacing units for the Fowler-Tubb Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All in-
terested parties may appear and show causa why said pool should
not be developed on l60-acre spacing units,

In the matter of Case No, 2744 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No, R-2426, which order established
temporary 320-acre spacing units for the Fowler-Paddock Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexicc, for a period of one year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 160-acre spacing units,

Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company, Inc., for the
abolishment of an existing pool and the creation of two new
0il pools, and for special temporary pcol rules, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
creation of a new 2il pool for lower Pennsylvanian production
in Section 26, Township 17 South, Ran¢ .. East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary rules there-
£or, including provisions f.r 80-acre units and for the
establishment of a ~-g-0il ratio limitation of 6000 cubic feet
of gas per barrel oi o0il produced. Said pool would be created

‘by the abolishment of the Vacuum-Pennsylvanian Pool in Township

17 South, Range 34 East, and the subsequent creation of the
Vacuum Upper Pennsylvanian and Vacuum Lower Pennsylvanian Pools.

-3

CASE 2742: (Reopened)
CASE 2743;: (Reopened)
CASE 2744: (Reopened)
CASE 2997:

CASE 2998:

Application of Tenneco Ojl Company for & gas well-water injection
well, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above--
styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete ite Central
Totah Unit Well No. 24 located in Unit O cf Section 11, Tewnship
28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, to produce
gas from the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool through 1 % inch tubing and to
inject water into the Gallup formation, Totah-Gallup 0il Pool,
through 2 1/16 inch tubing with separation of the zones by a
packer set at 5766 feet, :
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CASE 2999:

CASE 3000:

CASE 2979:

Docket No. 6-64

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for two non-
standard oil proration units, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval
of an 80-acre non-standard oil proration unit for each
of two pools, the Vacuum Wolfcamp Pool and the North
Vacuum Abo Pool, said units to comprise the NW/4 SwW/4
and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 31, Township 17 South, Range
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to appli-
cant's Santa Fe Well No. 87, located 2310 feet from the
Soulh line and 660 feet from the West line of said Section
31.

\
Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair Inc, for the creation
of a San Andres Gas Pool and for specjal pool rules,
Reoosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
atyled cause, seeks the creation of a new San Andres Gas
Pool comprising all or portions of Sections 22, 23, 25, 26,
27 and 28, Township 7 South, Range 35 East, and the
establishment of special pool rules, including 320 acre
spacing and fixed well locations, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. :

{Continued from February 5, 1964, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporaticn for salt
water disposal, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of pro-
duced salt water into the Abo formation through its U.S.A.
Malco Refineries 'G' Well No. 13, located 2302 feet from
the South line and 1650 feet from the Wect line of Section
10, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Empire Abo Pool, Eddy

County, MNew Mexico.




GOVERNDOR
JACK M, caMPEELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Mexico
Bil Tonserpation Tommisston
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LAND COMMIBSIONER ﬁ%;.._“/' STATE QEQLOGIBT
E. 8. JOHNNY WALKER \\"];r“ A. L. PORTER, JR.

MEMBER BEQRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. 0. BDX 871

SANTA FE
s
February 14, 1963

2739
2740
Mr. James Sperling
+ Modrall, Seymour, Sperling, lodhff‘ Case No. 3741
. and Harris Order No. R=2421, R~-2422 and R-2423
Attornsys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 466
Albuquerque, New Mexico Bocony Mobil 0il Company
Dear 8ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-refarenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

e

J ’

A. L. PGRTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director
iz/ DOCKET Mo iLER
Carbon copy of order alsc sent to: {nﬁaéﬁlZéZQZiéyﬂ
Hobbs OCC ___ % A
Artesia OCC '
A=tec OCC
OTEER Mr. Booker Xelly

Mr. Viec Lyon
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CASE o, 2740
Order 0. X=2422
NOMENCLATURL

O

APPLISREION OF SOCUNY nOskh G
COUPANY, Tinte, #O SMMSL L §

FOOL, VO WL PRODUSETION ndik

k '.

FOR SEZCIAL ’UJL AU Lieh, Lan
SOURRY Bl

HelITCG,

m,(u. W .i.SL‘ .LQ:\\":

o~

“hia cause came ol for heerdng ot $ o'clock a.m. on

January 23, 1963, at smta ©o, Mow oxico, o2fiors Slvis A, uth,
iner duly oppointaed by thoe 0Ll Consorvalicn Jowsission of

. hercinaftor reforcoed to as the "Jomedission, v iz acaorarnce

fulas 1214 of the Commdssion dules and Regulations.

vl-

Hov, on this l3tb;;day YA} TUELY, 13, the Cowniscion,
i1 Quoernw EzLxg presont, having concidoerasd the application, the
avidenco adducsd, ond the seconmsndations of tho somdiiug,

tlvis A, Utb, and being @uily advisod An the promdszoas,

(1)  that due punlic notice having boen given as requizod by
lav, the Commission heo juvidsdiction of this cause and tho subjoect

atior thieraol,

(2} 7hat the appliceaat, sosony Nobil 0Ll Company, Inc.,
geeks the creation of o now pool oy wolfcamp production ana Ll
promulgation of temporary special rules and ragulations govoerning
salG pool, includcing a provision Hor Sl-gpore spacing units.

(3} %Thoet 2 now oil pool For wolifcamyp rroduction should hu
¢reated and designated the Vacuvum-iolicamy OLL Pool. 9his pool
vigs Gdlscovered by the socony uoﬁll Jtuuﬁ uricﬁ,g a1l o. 95,
locatad ln Unit » of secclion 286, Yewnship 17 uouch, Nangae 34

Maat Lza County, ilew Xuxacc ine top o¥ the parforations
in Lhd fcamp formation in at DBLEL faet,

(4) That toemporary special culces and .Vgulacluﬂu agtablich-
ing GO-~acza geecing should Lo promulogeted foxr tho subject ool in
ordar to proevent the posuibility ©f scoonomic loss esult;ng Lo

the drily;ng OF unaecassary m@llu and in oxdur to allow the




-

-
~ -

Cash Bo. 2940
Qraer Mo, w2422

Ccpamators in thoe oupmjooit a1 Lo gathor indormation concarning
the roservoixr chavactariscics of the pool.

{5 That the tomporary special rules and roegulations
should provida for iimitad wall locationg in order to assura
ordaxrly ceveloweant of tha pool ond protact coryelative rightg

{6} what ths tangporary speecial rules and regulations
should boe zgtabillished for a one=year porliod ond that during
this ona~year poriod dll operators in the subj2et pool should
gathor 2ll avallable informaticn relative Lo draiunage and
LoeOVeraRla resexves.

(7) “That this casze should be reoponed at an oxaminer hoear-
ing in February, 1964, at which time itho Jn'rauoru in the suwject
paol should app<ar and show cavse why the Vacuuws~tolicenmpy OLL
pool should not boe devalopad on 40-acra propation wnito.

L8 Xo THERUEPORE GROSERE0

{1} theit o new pool in Lza County, i '
s an oil pool fox nOlL&amp production is nevoly CI :
agignatod the Vecuum=WolZcamp CL1 btool, couslsting of the
all)wing-describaa arcos

o
oy
d
<

EQEE&&ERMx?_~OU“h _RAKGE 34 BAOY, HUPL

sizetion 2063 Ny ra
(2} ‘fhat spzcial vules and regulations fox the Vacuwn-
Woldceamp Oil Pool arc n,ccnv pvromulgataed as follows, offcotive
R ) 3 1T
L Ly EovC e

SPRCIN RULES AND REGULATIONG
FOR Wi
=HOLECANME OLL POOL

Run L. =Zach w2ll completed or rocomploeted in the Vacuum-
wolfoamp DLl Pool on in the viclicamp formation within one mile
the Vacuun~Wolfcamy OLL zuul, and not aneosrer €0 or within
tha limits of anothor dasignated wolfcamp »ool, shall bhe spaced,
drilled, cperated, and produced in accorxdance with the special
aulss and Regulations hoxcinaitor 2ot forih.

RULE 2. #ach well completed oy rzocomploted in the Vacuuari-
HWolZcampy Cil Ponl shall b located on 2 stendard unit containing
30 acres, more or las consisting of the W2, /2, =/2, ox W/2
ol 2 single governmesnital guarter gocticng provided, howevex,
that nothing contained hoeroein shall be coastrued as prohibiting
the drilling of & w2ll on wach of the guarter-quarier szctions
in thz unii.
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{2) 7Thav auy opevator desircing to dadigate 80 cowves wo o
wall pregenily dcilling o conpleted in the Vacuwrn-Wwolfcempr OLl
00k shall £ii2 a snaw Form C~128 with the Commission o ox bhaforc

Maven 1, 1963.

(3) 7That this case shall be reopered at an examiner hizas-
ixng in February, 1964, at which time the operctors in the subject
' ¥

poOCl moey appear and siiow cauge why tne Vacuum-Wolfcamp Cil Yool
should ot be developed on 40-acie proration units,

(4) 7That Jucisdiction of this cause is retained for the
aatcy of such further orxdexrs as the Commission may desm neCassany.
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BEPORY TR OX1 CONGERVATION COMEISHGION
Ol il GIAYE OF a3y MNXICO

IN THUE MATTER OF THE ILRARING

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOsSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2740
Order No, R=2422-A

JAPPLICATION OF SOCONY MOBIL OIL

- COMPANY, INC., WO CREATE A IEW

POOL FOR WOLYCAMP PRODUCTION AHL

- FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA

COUNTY, NBW MEXICO.

ORDGR OF THH COMMISSION

 BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on foxr hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

- February 19, 1264, at santa Fe, New Mexdco, before Fxaminer
L Blvis A. Utz.

NOVW, on thigs 13th day of March, 1964, the Commigsion, a

i'quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
+ and the recommendations of the ixaminer, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(L) 7hat due public notice having been given as required bi

%jlaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjec
« matter thereof.

(2) That by order Ho. R=2422 3dated Fobruvary 13, 1963,
temporary special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Vacuum~Wolfcamp Oil Pool.

{(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Ordexr No. R-2422,

this case was reopenad to allow the operators in the subject poocl.
- to appeaxr and show cauge why the Vacuum=Wolfcamp Oll Pool should
- not be developad on £0~acxe proration unitis.

{(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

';Vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il Pool can efficlently and economically drain
- and develop 80 acres.

(5) That to prevent the acononic loss caused by the drill-

. ing of unnscessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk

arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery vhich might result from the drilling of




-D
CASE No. 2740
Ordar No., R~2422«-A

toe few wells, and to othorxwise prevent waste and protect cor-
ralative rights, the special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by order No. R~2422 should be continued in full force and effect

until further order of the Commisgion.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2422 have afforded and will afford to the ownexr of
each proporty in the pool the opportunity to producs his just
and equitable share of the oil in the poold,

IT IS THREREFORE ORDERED:

(1} That the gpocial Rules and Regulations governing the
Vacuum=~tolfcamp 011l Pool promulgataed by Ordexr Ho. R=-2422 are
hersby continued in full force and effcct until further order

of the Comnmnission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
~entry of such further ordexrs as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein~ |
- above designated.

STATE OF HaW MEALICO
OIL COMNSERVATION COMMISSION

\

AR M. &@ngi Chairman
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ER], Member
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- "7 - / *
A. L. PORIER, Jz., Meééir & sescretary
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Y-MEJER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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DEARNLI

N,

SANTA FE, N. M.

TARMINSTON, .
PHCNE 2251182

ALDUGUERQUE, N. M,

PHONE 983-.3971

PHOMNE 243 G501

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexcio
January 23, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

—t N St

Application of Socony Mobil 0Oil Company,)

to create a new pool for Abo production)
Lea County, New )
in the above-stvied causge)

Inc.,
and for special pool rules,
Mexico. Applicant, )
seeKks the creation of a new pool for Abo pro-)
duction in Section 26, Township 17 South, )
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and )
the establishmenl of temporary special pool )
rules therefor, including a provision for R0-)
acre spacing units. )

)

)

)

Application of Socony Mobil 0Oil Company,
Inc., for temporary special pool rules, Lea
County, New Fexico. Applicant, in the above-)
styled cause, seeks establishment of tempor- )
ary special pool rules for the vacuum-Wolf-~ )
camp Poel in Sectiom 26, Township 17 south, )
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, includ-)
ing a provision for 80-acre spacing units. )

)

Application of Sccony Mobil Oil Company,)
Inc., for temporary special pool rules, Lea )
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-)
styled cause, seeks establishment of tempor- )
ary special pool rules for the Vacuum-Devonian)
Pool in Section 26, Township 17 South, Range )
34 East, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico, including a )
provision for 80-acre spacing units. )

A Y g

BEFORE:

Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

Case 2739

Case 2740

Case 2741

(Consolidated)
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PAGE 3

TRANSCRIPT dgméénR,NG -

MR. UTZ: This hearing will come to order. Case 2739.

MR. SPERLING: Jim Sperling, appearing for the applicant
I would like to ask that for the purpose of testimony and evidence
to be presented that the three cases, 2739, 2740 and 2741 be con-
solidated. They, of course, involve the same area but different
pools vertically.

MR, UTZ: Ceases 2739, 2740 and 2741 will be consolidated
for the purpose of the testimony, but separate orders will be
written on each case.

MR. SPERLING: We have one witness.

MR, UT%: Do we have any other appearances?

(Witness sworn.)
JOSEPH C. GORDON,
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

0] State your full name, your place of residence, your
emnplover and vour capacity.

A Joseph C. Gordon, Jr., Socony Mobil Gii Company, at

Hobbs, New Mexico, Senior Production Engineer.
Q You have testified before the Commission on previous

occasionsg, have you not?

oo A Yes, Sir.

0




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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PHONE 983.397)

PHONE 243.6631

PAGE 4
Q Your qualifications are a matter of record?
A Right,

(Whercupon, Applicant‘s Exhibits 1
in Cases 2739, 2740 & 2741 were marked
for identification.)

0 I would like, first, Mr. Gordon. to have you identify
what you have denominated as Exhibit Number 1 in each of the three

cases that have been assigned docket numbers following the filing

of the application of Socony Mobil.

b {}

A The first one, Exhibit 1, Case Number 2739. is a map o
the portion of the Vacuum area showing the wells which have been
completed in and are now drilling which may be expected to drill
through the Abo formation. Similarly, the Exbibit in Case 2740
shows the wells completed in or the wells drilling, which may be
expected to penetrate the Wolfcamp formation; and the Exhibit in
Case 2741 shows the wells which will be completed in, or are
drilling to the Devonian formation.

The yellow areas on all three exhibits are the lease holdings
of Socony Mobil 0Oil Company.

MR, UTZ: Just a moment. I either got one number wrong
or -~ Exhibit Number 1 with the purple coloring on the wells, is
that 27407

A Yes, sir, that is the Wolfcamp.

MR, UTZ: And the green is 27417

A Yes, sir, that is the Devonian.

MR. UTZ: You may proceed. |
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'Q  (By Mr. sperling) The area is designated, that is, the

Township, Range, and, of course, the section where those locations
are,are on the exhibits, are they not?

A Yes, sir.

o) Previously your company had been granted authority to
multiple complete the wells in this area; is that not correct?

A Yes, sir. We have received permission for the multiple
completion of our well, the State Bridges 95, located in the
southeast quarter of Section 26, 17, 34, for multiple complLetion
in the Abo, Wolfcamp, Pennsylvanian and Devonian formations. That
well was th: initial discovery in these formations. At the presen
time this well is being completed in the Abo, Wolfcamp and Devoniaj
formations. Because of mechanical difficulties we have been unabl
to obtain the packer-leakage test, and we have been repairing the
well in order to obtain a final completion. As a result‘of the
repairs necessary we have been unable to secure any production
from the well or any bottom hole pressures, or any test of any
extensive nature, beyond the initial potential.

Q bo I understand that the well that you have been referr-
ing to, the State Bridges Number 95, is the only well that is in
any stage of completion at the present time, in any of those three
pools?

A Yes, sir. The other wells shown here are all drilling

and none of them have set casing yet, or started their completion

_wWork,

L
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’ ' m“”"dw”» wOu15"§6ﬁ explain to theﬂﬁiaminer whét coﬁéitions preQéiL

in this area with respect to these three undesignated pools which

has prompted your company to make an applicaticon for the spacing f;

and the pool rules that you will propose?

A TR R Ry

v
Z
z A At the present time, there is a lack of development, and
< éé in order to bring about an orderly plan for the development we
S
’17 would like to propose rules of a temporary nature so that the
' =
&i area can be developed economically without drilling unnecessary
%:ix
aad extra wells, and we, therefore, will be proposing that we have a
@
7 temporary 80-acre spacing for all three zones, with a one-yeaxr
O
EE reriod here to allow for development, and then the submission to
E~ s
o' :% the Commission of the proper information to confirm, or possibly
F3 Q u.g
E: g u change our mind in regard to the 80-acre spacing.
~>- EO
w-mI
= 0 What is the estimated cost of these welle? 1 assume you
b4
<
ES have costs relative to the wildcat wells, but what do you antici-
Lﬂ
:; pate for the completion costs, drilling and completion costs con-
L]
S
- cerned on these, do you know?
~
-, A Our wildcat well, the State Bridges 95, cost a total cf
N
;E : $641,000.00., I would estimate that a completed triple completion
—~ 2
N R

could be made to these three formations for approximately

ALOUQUEROQUE, N, M,

PHRONE

$400,000.00. At the present time we are not concerned in this

instance with, or solely concerned with the sconomics. We are moxe
concerned about the drilling of unnecessary wells which might be

done if we went ahead on a 40-acre pattern and on a later date £fourd

out that we could have produced the field more economically with a
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ables are concerned? ;

A We would propose that during this one-year period that

,
| the wells drilled on the 80-acre drilling units be assigned tempon-
ig ary 80-acre unit allowables appropriate to their depth, using the
z -
§§ factors assigned for 80-acre drilling units in the present
E %% i Commission rules. This would result, in the case of the Abo
;2 % formation, which is in the 9,000 foot depth bracket, of an allow-
%ﬁ ; able of 4.77. The Wolfcamp formation, which is also in the Y,000
r——_ 4
S: | foot bracket would receive a 7.75 allowable factor.
Z; o] What do you propose to do testwise in order to collect
Ei information which would be helpful to the Commission and to your g
E% z% company in determining efficient drainage in this area? %
o
’ E: %g A If the temporary 80-acre rules are granted, I believe
&z
o that Mobil would be glad to take the lead in forming an informal
§j field commitiee of the operators to gather the required data in
E% regard to bottom hole pressure, gas-oil ratio, interference tests,
N
:E fluid sampling and flow testing, in order to substantiate or deny
—~ .
E; the existence of 80-acre capability for a producing well. I
;; i% believe that this operators' committee would be very easily
- g% handled as it has been in many other fields in similar cases.
£k
g? Q Mr. Gordon, referring to Exhibit No. 1 in Case 2739
which shows the Abo location or completion, calling your attention
, toc the lower right-hand corner of the e:xhibit there is a line
there which is designated present limit of Vacuum Abo Reef Pool?

Lo A No, six. As shown here in the lower right-hand corner

e I TN
5o



PAGE 9
e e e e
! this Vacuvum Abo Reef Pool is the present Vacuum Abo Pool. This
is the Vacuum Abo Reef which runs thruvagh the general area and is

a deflfinite structural feature. The present Vacuum-Abo Pool producks

entirely from the reefing structure and is separate from our other

N,
fLpTRD

- Abo structures as shown here,

FARMINGTON,
PHONE

In conversation with the Hobbs Commission Office and with an

informal geological committee, we have been led to believe that

the Commission itself will probably be retitling the present
Vacuum-Abo Pool in a nomenclature case to be the Vacuum-Abo Reef

Pool, and designate the Abo production which we have found in our

State Bridges 95 to become the new Vacuum-Abo Pool. The Vacuum-

[

Abo as fcund in our State Bridges 95 is Abo; the producing is

Apo. In fact, it is not a reef-type structure and has no relation

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

whatsoever to the reef and th: occurrence of oil is not reef. We
believe there is adequate testimony that could be presented at
some other time to substantiate the difference between the Abo
Reef and the Abo production found neorth 6f the reef.

Q The reason fo- my question was that conceivably develop-

ment in the Abo could extend within one mile of the present limits

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. luc.

of the Vacuum-Abo Pool, and that was the reason I was indquiring

ALOUVQUERQUR, N, M
PHONE 243 .66%)

as to whethexr or not there is any relationship between the Abo
Production as found in your Bridges 95 Well, and that of the olden

field lying to the southeast.

A Yes, sir. Well, I believe here, from examination of the

| L logs-and-such, we could always maintain_a separation or definitio

€. 97
125 J

R




PAGE 10

[”ﬁéfﬁééaiéhéﬁfeéf production and this other productiaﬁ whf&h iéMﬁéé

reefing, and that there is a physical separation in this case be-

tween the reef and this other production. "u“Q

MR. UTZ: Is this physical separation, you mean, by

va2

3251

permeability pinchout or by depth?

FARMING "ON, N, M,
PHONE

S A Permeability pinchout would be the barrier between; 1
S
. believe, also, there is some separation in depth.
N Q (By Mr. Sperling) Do you have anything further to add
Sy
F; at this time, Mr. Gordon?
o~
v A No, sir.
O
~ MR. SPERLING: I think that is all the Direct at this tige,

Mr. Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

o

BY M, UTZ:

o) You are recommending here, as I understand, a rigid

pattern insofar as the lccation of the well in the quarter-quarter

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTI

section?
A Yes, sir.
: Q And also as to the location within that quarter section?
z 3
§§ a Yes, sir.
g% Q Is the, so far as you know, is the Ohio McCallister

Number 5 the only non-standard location that is now drilling?

A Yes, sir, it is the only one. I beg your pardon. It is

not non-standard with respect to the location in the quarter

| _section, The Shell well shown in Section 31 of 17, 35 is also nonj

R}
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PAGE 1L
standard since it is in the northeast quarter. The State Bridges
95 is non-~standard in respect to the fact that it is 200 feet froﬂ
the center of the quarter-gquarter section; and the Texaco Well
State 0-11 in Section 36 of 17, 34 is 200 feet west of the center
of the quarter-quarter section. For various reasons these wells
were drilled at their designated location and we propose that they
be accepted as is.

o Mr. Gordon, do you have any core data or reservoir
information of any nature from your 95 well which show what the
reservoir characteristics are in these three pools?

A I believe we have no core data. The only information
that we can furnish here, and I do nct have it with me, would be

calculations from log data.

0 You have no idea what the permeabilities and porosities
woulé be --

A No, sir.

Q --0f these zones. Do you have any pressure information?

A Drill stem tests is all we have here, sir, and I would

be a little bit reluctant tovfurnish them because in the very near
future we will be getting informaﬁion, the most accurate informa-
tion we can get.

MR. SPERLING: I might point out that some of the infor-
mation what you are:inquiring about was, i1f I recall correctly,

was preserved in connection with the testimony in the multiple

completion here on the State 95,




PAGE 12
LA ves, six. T
Q (By Mr. Utz) Those were estimated, were they not?
A I pelieve that is ail we can furnish at the present time
ro lare calculations from the log data.
gé MR. UTZ: Are there any other gquestions of the witness?
3 6 MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a question or two.
~ P .
~—
BY MR. DURRETT:
&3
Eﬁ 0 Mr. Gordon, this information we are talking about now
b
P—
= that you might be able to furnish in the future, that would be
N
v what, test results on the State Bridges 95 Well?
S
EE -\ Well, in regard to the gathering of data during the next
&~ &
jo'ed j% year period, is that what you have reference to?
< if
’ ES £y 0 Well, that is mainly what I was talking about, only I
Zo0
v X
a
= thought ~- one thing I want to get clear is how soon would it be
o
ES before you would have information concerning reservoir character-
S3)
- istics?
o~ . . .
&) A We would have to start the gathering of it with a
~
-, comoittee to act as a gathering point. This hasn't been done yet.
Iy
Mty
EE g; I believe we would probably follow a program of gathering of
— 3= initial bottom hole pressure, initial GOR, further testing for GOR
§§ and further testing for bottom hoie pressure and the conducting of
A
bottom hole pressure buildup tests to determine reservoir permeabil-
ity; the possible conducting of interference tests between wells tq
demonstrate interference or lack of interference; the use of bottom
hole pressure history during this first year period to demonstrate.

- o
el
1222,

Ce -
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E fie déciinéﬂiﬁ—ﬁéw wells toﬂéhow that the eh£i}e giéiéuwég a
common reservoir. We are speaking here in regard to one reservoir
but I believe our remarks could be applied equally to all three
reservoirs,

Q The mAain point I was making was, actually, as things
stand right at this time, we don't really have any way of knowing
whether or not one well will or will net drain 80 acres?

A Yes, sir. That is correct. That is why at this time we
want to start an 80-acre development program, which can be
supplemented and filled out to a 40-acre program if it is needed.
At the present time, under present statewide rules a field can ke
developed on a 40-acre program. We can never undrill it, for an
80-acre program which might prove to be desirable. At the present
time, with our present information we can’t say that at the end of
the year we will come back and request an 80-acre program. It may
be we may come back and request for all three zones that 40-acre
rules be adopted. I believe that would be one extreme. The other
extreme would be possibly that we would ask for 80 acres to be
continued on a permanent basis, but the granting of temporary
rules here would permit the field to be developed at ths most
economical cost possible without the expenditure of any unnecessar
money.

MR. DURRETT: That is all I have,.

BY MR, KELLY:

Y

0Q I just want to get a couple of questions for fill-in for

e
s )
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fwhen I wasn't here.

1

L gaoing repairs. The Qhio Numbexr 5 _State McCallister in Section 25 |

AGE 14

f am sure you covered it, Aée ysﬁ ask;ﬁé Eér
80-acre temporary spacing for one year?

A Yes.

Q And are you asking that the Commission grant well loca-
tions in either the northwest gquarter or the southwest guarter of
a gquarter section?

A Yes,

MR. KELLY: That is all I have. I just wanted to make
sure that theiy information was the same as the prior information
I had. I would like to read a statement at the clcse of the case.

MR. UTZ: Do you have anymore questions?

MR. SPERLING: Just one more.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

Q It appears that there are a number of wells drilling at
the present time, which it would seem would furnish a basis for
considerable information. What state drilling are these wells?

A I believe we should refer here to the Vacuum-Abo map
in Case Number 2739, since it shows the maximum number numbey of
wells. Starting from the top in Section 26 of 17, 34, our State
Bridges 98 located in the northwest guarter, at the present time,
I believe, is approximately at 4,000 feet in drilling ahead. Our
State Bridges 96 in the northeast quarter of Section 26, is

approximately at 8,000 feet and drilling a head. Our 95 1s under-

> @;’l
Vi

Tes



'E. Inc.

SERVIC

G

7

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN

ALBUQUERQUE,

IV

ST

FARMING

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

N, M,

PHONE

PHONE 243.669!

| _two when you think they would be completed, would you do that?

SR )
iéwérlilinq beloﬁ>£ﬁénﬁ51}ééﬁ§;_fhbelieve; Tha fuxaco d-11 wn
Section 36 is drilling below the Wolfcamp and the shell well Numpc;
5 Atate A, I believe in sSection 31 of 17, 35 is somewhevre between
the Abo and wWolfcamp, I believe, I am not exactly informed as to |
where it is.

Q Have you spoken to the other operators in the area with
a view toward exchanging of info mation and supporvt of 40's ov
80's?

A No, sixy. We have not contacted the cparators with a
view for making up a committee of any sort.

Q But it is your intention to do so?

Q Yes, sir. I1If the temporary 80's are granted we most
certainly would take the lead in this.

MR. SPERLING: I think that is all I have.
RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q Mr. Gordon, would you know, or do you have with you some
of the expected completion dates on any of these wellsg that are

ing & head now?

o)

éril
A ¢, sir. I don't believe so. That oould be furnished

to you by letter.

Q wWould you do that? 1 would appreciate it if you would.
A That is right.
Q Could you give us some idea, ch, say within a month or

;'/, .
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PAGE 16
A I would have to go back to the record.
Q But you wiuld give us a letter on that?
A Yes, sir, we will,

MR. DURRETT: Fine, thank you, I appreciate that.

MR. UT%: Do you happen ko know what the foot location
of the Shell Numbér 5 is? It looks like it may be a 330.

A No, sir, 1 don't have any idea. It is plotted from

data. I woulid hesitate tc mecasure it here and scale it.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of Mr. Gordon?
The witness may e excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any statements in the case?

MR. KELLY: I have a statement on behalf of Texaco.
Texaco is currently drilling their ONCT Number 11 Well and they
plan possible completion in all three of these zones. Texaco
also owns a considerable amount of acreage in the immediate area
and therefore it can be seen that Texaco is vitally interested in
the adoption of special rules for these new pools. Texaco has,
and always will urge the Commission to adopt the widest feasible
spacing program. It is never too late to infill drill in order to
prevent waste. On the other hand, however, if a reservoir is
developed on a close spacing pattern when a wider pattern would
have efficiently drained>the pool, it is too late to cover the

unnecessary drilling of the unnecessary wells; and Texaco believes

ﬂﬁﬁ;
¥ )

L_that- this-excess-amount could he used by the industry for the |
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exploration and development of other oil and gas reservoirs in the
State which would result in economic benefit to both the oil
industry and gas industry of the State of New Mexico. RBecauge
of this, Texaco respectfully requests that the 0il Conservation
Commission approve the application,

MR. UTZ: Are there other statements?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir. I have some communications I
would like to read. The Commission has received a telegram, a
quite lengthy telegram, from Marathon 0Oil Company and I will read
this telegram in its entirety. "Reference Examinér's Hearings in
Casges Numbers 2739, 2740 and 2741, Marathon urges that in the
three referenced cases, Socony Mobil 0il Applicant, will prop92se
that the Commission adopt temporary field rules in the Abo Pool,
Case Number 2739; in the Wolfcamp Pool, Case 2740; and in the Vacuy
Devonian Pool, Case Number 2741, all in Section 26, Township 17
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico; and that the rules
in each case provide for 8J-acre proration units and 80-acre well
spacing with relncation in the northwest quarter and the southeast
quarter of any quarter section. Marathon is presently drilling a
well at a location 560 feet from the west line and 660 feet from
the south line of Section 253, Township 17 South, Range 34 East,
which is projected to a depth sufficient to encounter the pools
mentioned in the application in the three referenced cases. This

well will not conform to the spacing and well location provision

-

of the requested rules. Marathon recommends in each of these three

ol
52 /

s
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! cases that the Commission adopt temporary special rules provid-

!
|
ing for 80-acre spacing and 80-acre proration units composed of 1
two contiguous quarter quarter sections in any governmental quarte%
section, providing the rules pgovide for an exception without re-
duction of allowable to any existing well location, or any well
heretofore completed or presently drilling, which may hereafter
be completed in any or all of the pools mentioned in the three
cases; and that the rules further provide for granting of future
exceptions to such spacing and well location rules, if such furtheyg
exception is necessary to protect the correlative rights of any
party." Signed, I. K. Burrell, Division Manager <f Marathon Oil
Company .

The Commission has alsc received a telegram from Phillips
Petroleum Company, and it reads as follows:

“Reference hearing January 23, 1963, Cases 2739 and 2740
application of Socony Mobil Oil Company for 80-acre spacing for
Abo and Wolfcamp production, Section 26, Township 17 South, Range
34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. We concur in spacing angd rules to
be proposed by the applicant; also, we concur in rules to be pro-
posed by them in Case 2741 for Vacuum-Devonian Pool. However, we
urge consideration be given to exceptions of 1l60-acre spacing.”
Signed, Phillips Petroleum, Mr. Griffin, Manager of Production
Division.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements?
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? Coniiﬁéntaiméoés not, at the present time, have any wells drilling

in this area. We do have acreaqge in the immediate area and we
should like to go on record as favoring temporary 80-acre spacing
in this pool in order to avoid the drilling of wells which we may

learn at a later date are unnecessary. We would like to concur

N
F 3511 R2

with the application in these cases.

-

oy

FARM 'NGTON,
PHONE

MR, UTZ: Are there any other statements? Mr. Gordon,

do you know whether or not this well drilling in the southwest of

RVICE. In

the southwest of Section 25 is being drilled by Marathon rather

v
4

than Ohio?

MR. GORDON: Yes, that is a case of a name change which
has not caught up with our map makers.

MR. UTZ: If there are no further statements, the case

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

will be taken under advisement.

N, M,
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, BILL LANGFORD, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregocing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
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na correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.
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' BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Pabruary 19, 19064

iy LXAMINER  HEARING
z -
E% ------------------------
£z )
g §§ IN THE MATTER OF: )
— Cese Ho. 2739 belings reopered pursuant to )
- the provisions of Order No, R-2421, .ea )
= County, Now Hexico; and )
&Q Cage N:. 2740 beiny reopened pursuant to the
. srovisions of Order No. R-2422, iea County,)

g o New Hexico; and ) Case No, -p713g, .
Cape No. 2741 beinz reopened purpusnt Lo ) 2740‘£nd 2rin
the provisions of Order No, R-2423%, lea ) —
County, New Mcexico. g
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEAICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Sznta e, New Mexico
vebruary ¢, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No, 2739 peing reopened pursuant
ten lam wnmancrd ol v

v vile A VY L3P LA LS LAANUS L

Lea County, New Mexicoj and
Case No. 2740 beilng reopened pursuant
de i BN o e [P ST S S DU SR § = by
LU VIR PD0UUVIDALUVIIG UL UVLIUGL MW DT,
il.ea County, New iMexlcoj; and

Case No. 2741 being reopened vursuant
to the provisions of Order No. R-2423,
Lea County, New Mexilco.

Nondom v 2T A ITAY
1NN . I SaaFaths I SNRRH 3

CASE NO. _2739, 274

o et N g™ Tyt gt v ! N Mo 77 s Wy st N M irs” Naa?

BEFORE: ELVIS A. UTZ: SXHINGR

PRANSCRIPT OF HEARLING

MR, U1'Z: Case 2739.

MR. DURRET1: 1In the matter of Case No. 2739 being
ceopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2421, which
ordar established temporary S0-zcre proration units for the North
Vacuum=-4Abo Pool, Lea County, New dexdco.

MR, WHITE: 1If the Examiner vlease,. Charles iWhite of
ilbert, White and Gillvert, Sarta Fe, gppezring on behall of the

Texaco, Inc., and we have one wiltness.

2

®
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in order to expedlte wmatters, i the Examiner ulease, we
would like to consolildate Cases 2739, 40 and 41 for the purpose
o this hearing,

MR, 'M7Z: You will have the same wltness in all cases?

MR, WHITE: Yes, sir.

MR, UPZ: Well, you will put the cames on somevhat in
order of number?

MR, WHITE: fThot's correct.

MR, UfZ2: 3o that the testimony on each pool will be
somewhat segregated In the record.

MR. WHITE: Yes, sir.

MR, UPZ: ¥or the purposes of hearing the Capes 2739,
40 and 41 will be cousolidated and sepzrabe orders will be wuplitten
on each casge.

MR, JACOBS: ‘fppearing for Skelly 031 Company is Ronald
Jacohs, in Case 2740.

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances?

MR. RELLAHIN: Jason Hellanin of FKellshin & Fox, Santa
Te, appearing on behall ol Amerada Yelroleuwn Corporsilion in all
three of the cases.

MR. SPERLING: Jim Sperliing ov lMedrall, Seymour, Sperling
Roehl and Harris, Albugquerque, sppearing on behalf of Socony iobil
011 Company in the three cases,

MR. XELLAHIN: If the Exaniner slease, 1 would llize to

T

1oan enter an apcearance aund assoclated yilth me 1s Wy, Carl Jones

-
- —a- g

.
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of the Texas Bar, in Cases 2739 and 2740, Phillips Petroleum
Company.

MR, U This was in Cases 2732 and 409

MR, XKELLAHIN: VYes, slv,

MR, UTZ: fre Ubere other appearvsnces? All these
appearances are opposing the application, I take it.

(Mitness sworn)

MR, WHITE: 1P the Zxaminer please, we have arranged
our testimony not as Lo refer to onc exhliilt such as the struciure
map of the Abo, then the next one wouia be the Wolfeamp, and the
next one would be of the Devonlan, Now, weé don't have these
exhibits set out for testimony for just one case and then the other
case, as you had Just mentioned.

MR, UI'Z: You don't sezregate the Tormations too much
then?

MR, WHITE: No, s*- but I thinlk %he tegtimony wilil be
orderly and be applicsble to il the cases,.

MR, UTZ: Well, you zo shead w

.
Y
o~
—r
(ks
~r
o~
—t

o)
()

way you nrepsred

it, and we will try to disect it

CARL L., WHIGHAN, JR.,

mn

oriL, s

st
W
vzl

¢called eas a witness heveln, havinz been first duly =

examined and testiified as

=y

' m )
Ollovws:

PDIRECT FXANINATION

BY MR, WHITE:

A ey e o i i o w6
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& Mr. Whizham, would you state your full name for the
record, pleaset
A My name i1s Carl L. Whighan, Jv,
4 For whom are you employed 2nd in what capaclty”
I Employed by Texaco, Inc., for th2 Midland Division, as
Divislon Exploration Englnecr.
0 Would you briefly give your sducationnl and professional
background?
A I graduated from Texas 2 & M Collepe in 1845 wuith a 8BS

degree in Petroleun Engineering, and at that time I wenl to work
for Texaco, Inc., and fox the past 19 years, 1 have been employed
by Wexaco or thelr foreizn subsldiary in various petroleum
engineering assignments in drilling and productlion opervations,

¢ Are you familiar with Cases 293¢, 40 and Ml; and the

orders lssued upon the hearings?

A Yeus, slv, I am.

Q Is Texaco one of the produecine operatorsg in the area?

A Yes, sir, they are the urlincipal uroduelng operaior in
the ares.

s Have you conducted various studles of these three
regervolrs?

A Studles have veen conduciced on thess three reservolrs
under my supervislon,

G vould you refer to @xhdnii One, 2nd explalin that, please”

A Ve, oty deandnd e lhimler Ore dgo o lease oynershio map—of
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the area in quesvion showin: the various operators In this Vacuum
area. It also shows the completion intervals of all 18 wells that
have been drilled in the arvea, s1d 14 shows the sold line extending
from the northern limits of the fleld to the southern limits of thé
field, which reprecsents a 1line 2nd that a cross section has heen
prepacred and will be oresented in & latery exhibit., It may be
noted that Texeco, Ine. overates it of ihese wells, Socony
Mobll O11 Company has driiled ond compioied and operate three of
the wells, and Continental 011 and Usrathon 0131 Company esch have
drilied and compioted {wo w2lls in the reservolr and Tidewater 011
Company, Phillips Petroleum Company end Shell 011 Company have
each drilled and completed one well Iin these reserveolrs.,

The reservoir in which each: well has been completed 1is
deslignated by the eolior code, The green color denntesn the Tour
Devonlan producing wells, the puvpole color denotes the 14 Wolfeamp
producers, and the red color denvies Lhe 11 Abé producers.

G Aind I notice this exhibit is dated February 12, 1964,
Have there been any recent develcopment 1rn this o007

4 Very 1ittle. Current development is limited at the
pregsent time to Phillips Petroleum Company Vell Number 97 in

Section 31,

o That is not iu the plist, is 119
A ¥ss, sir,it is,
Al Bez your pandon,

a Tnls well has been completed In the Wolfcamp reservolr,
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and operations are currentiy uvnder wey to complete ihe foo.

Also in Section 35, rhilllps VPetroleuvm Company has

spudded a well in the Southeast Cuariter of the Southeast fuarter,

and it is cur underatanding that thery »lav fo drill the well to

the Pennsylvantan formation and they anticlpate completion in the

Holfecamp and Glorietia raservoira,

MR, VT Uhileh section ds that

A That was Sechblon 35.

) (Ry e, White) Wow, w11 you vefer to BEihibit Two and
explain that, pleaser

A Exhiovli Humber Twe ig the cross sscilon whish wos
mentloned, and ithits exhibit wag oprepsred prissrily $o indleste the
relatlive depth of the theee reservolrs luo guestlon and also U0
show thelr coatinuily zeross the reservelr. ‘he uppermosnt
reservolr is noted Lo be the Abo, and a ralative polint designated

as the base of the Avo and the top of the YWolilcanmp was agreed upon

by the major opervators in the Tield, =ni ithe Conservatlon Commiezdd

at a meeting heid Januspy 2, 19383 ia the Hobbs orCice of the GLl

P

4 £

Conservation Commisslion. The second reservolyr g Lthe YWolflcamp
regservolr and the malin pay is indicoted or Lhls cruss secvlon o
pe continuous across vthe field., The lowvernost reservoly 18 the
Devonian and the 501id line sceross this crose secilon indicates
the top of the Devonlan reservolr. £Llso shown on this reservolr
igs an oill-water contact. The purpobe of presenting the olli-walhepr

I

coutact, ob a Sul-l Segih of U000 ceeb, Ao Lo gubstantlote toe

1143
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Devonian producers.  MNine other wells o the ~rea penctrested the

Devonlan, vut were not gompleted in this reservoir., The five
remaining wells 2id not venetrate the tLop of the Devondan,

Q VA1 wanz SdentiTy and coiloetlvoliyv explain Exhihtiits Six,

Seven and kishi, your reservoly datars

s 2

et oot dn the ordsinal hearineg, approximately one

~
q

A £
< ERee )

e

yvear a0, o2l of the cpsrators in thlg sarea have pooled thelw

Phone 243-0001

information, and ithds informatlion has heen averapged out and

consolidated into Lheoese thres exhlbliy, whish show the rescrvolr

7™
P
~
$
Lerl
ol

y» for each of Lhe theeo obtl noolg 2In guestloun., IL da slondificant

that each reservolr exhibilis & vermeatvliliy sufflelent to support

Y

drainsge in excess of 30 zcres,
The Vacuun Morgh Abo O3 Poo’ hajs an averase seomeabll ity

of 8.3 millidarcies. The permeabiliiy ronce, however, 3oes up Lo

Albuquerque, New Mexice

104 nillidarcices.
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The Vaecuum-iol{eamp C1l Pool exhibits an averagze

permeabllity of 3.2 willilildarcies with o oue Lo pevaeabllity up

to 13 millidarcies,

ind the Vaocuum-pDevonian CLD Fool sheows: an averase

M

permesdbllity of 10 milildercies, and Yhe 2zrmeabliliity range

o
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up Lo 26 millidarcies.

Tt 1s felt that these permestdilliy vslues are sinificany

in supporting our raguest, and 1t milght aiszoe be rioted at this

time thst the Vacuum Nopth sbo 0L Pool 1o dezlzanitasd as a soluvilior

zas delve regepvoly, zevd The proguedn gechapdsm o Ihe Yaeuus
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A Yo,
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continue with C
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MR,
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Yes,

=
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DRAFT

JMD/esr

BEFORE THI OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW, MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF ,CONSIDERING:

_ o

A

CASE No. 2749

Order No. R-2422-A

1
APPLICATION OF SOCONY MOBIL OIL ‘3/ ‘
COMPANY, INC,, TO CREATE A NEW |
POOL FOR WQLFCAMP PRODUCTION AND '
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
_February 39 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, beforegxamiper Elvis A. Utz
Exaninar.duly..appainted oy the Qil.Conssrvabion.Commics i on.of-Naw
Mexica. hercinafier refarrad o a5 the llommissioR Ledin-aceoxdance
with Rule. L2144 of fha Lomnissian . Rulas  and-Regulaticns.

NOW, on this day of _pefiruary . 1964 . the Commission,

r a quorum being present, having considered the RERkkSRIGRROcdiRtestimony,
the record, audbdanoooeddboed and tnhe recommendations of the Examiner, |
o~ - ~ and being fully advised in the premises,

IINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given 2s required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2422 dated February 13 , 1963 , i
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the ‘

Vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il Pool .

{3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2422,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool

to appear and show cause why the Vacuum-Wclfcamp Oil Pool should

not be developed on 40 -acre proration units.

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

Vacuum-Wolfcamp Oil Pool can efficiently and economically drain

and develop 80 acres.
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(5) That to prevent the cconomic loss caused by the drill--
ing of unneccasary wells, to avold the augmentation of rigk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent raduced recovery vwhich might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-~

relative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated

by Ordex No. R~2422 should be continued in full force and effect

until further order of the Commission.

(6) That the spocial Rules and Regulations promalgated by

- Order Ko. R-~2422 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
" each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just

~and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the special Rules and Regulations governing the

Vacuum-Wolfcamp Oil Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2422 are

¢ hereby continued in full force and effect untll Ffurthor order

' of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

i entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yesar herein-

 above daesignated.
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February 5. 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARYNG
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2740

\ M1 S,
Y order No. R~ ¢/ <L

.
// p
‘

APPLICATION OF SOCONY MOBIX, OIL .
COMPANY, INC., TO CREATE A NEW :
POOL FOR WOLFCAMP PRODUCTION AND
FOR SPECIAI;VRULES, LEA COUNTY, |

NEW MEXICO p 5‘2 \

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
January 23, 196B, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordan:e
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

.

NOW, on this_______~ day of __ February, 19632, the Commiszion,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, thne
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis A. Utz , and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Socony Mobil 0il Company, Inc.,
seeks the creation of a new pool for Wolfcamp production and the

promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing

A LAdinas ammms
said poo%,ée-p;ovéqe for 80-acre spacing units.

(3) That a new oil pool for Wolfcamp production should be
created and designated the vacuum-Wolfcamp 0Oil Pool. This pool
was discovered by the Socony Mobil State Bridges Well No. 95,
located in Unit P of Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34 East,

New Mexico.
NMPM, Lea County,/ The top of the perforations in the Wolfcamp

1.

L
formation is 9518 feet.
(4) That temporary special rules and regulations establish-
ing 80-acre spacing should be promulgated for the subject pool in

. ecIfe
order to prevent the possibility of economic loss Being caus
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CASE No. 2740

A%;o”\%ahthc drilling of unnecessary wells and in order to allow the

operators in the subject pool to gather information concerning
. -0 y >

ALAARAANBA, Cf bt tliniatics, 'ZZQ /.
the axsa-that-earmrbeo—offict reatiy-drained by,
erre—wetis

{5) That the tenporary special rules and regulations
should provide for #xed well locations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That/£§ﬁ§orary special rules and regulations £er—&he
Macwam—Wotfeamp O} PO01 should be established for a one-year

period and that during this one-year period all operators in |

the subject pool should gather all available information rela-

tive to drainage and recoverable resexrves.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing in February, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject

rool should appear and show cause why the vVacuum-Wolfcamp 0Oil

Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Wolfcamp production is hereby created and
designated the Vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il Pocol, consisting of the
following~described area:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SE/4

(2) That special rules and regulations for the Vacuum-Wolfcamp

0il Pocl are hereby promulgated as follows, effective hkaLCJi /',

1963.

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
VACUUM~-WOLFCAMP OIL POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Vacuum-~
Wolfcamp 0il Pool or in the Wolfcamp formation within one mile

of the vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il Pool, and not nearer to or within

the limits of another designated Wolfcamp pool shall be spaced,
drilled. operated,and prcocduced in accordance with the Special

Rules and Ragulations hereinafter set forth. 1

- . 0009090
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RULE 2. Bach well completed or recompleted in the Vacuuw-
Wolfcamp 0il Pool shall be located on a standard unit contain-
ing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S§/2, E/2, orx
W/2 of a single governmental quarter section; provided, however,
hiat iined herein shall be construed as prohibiting
the drilling of a well on each of the gquarter-quarter sections in
the unit.

RULE 3. For—gocd—oanse-shouwn, Yhe Secretary-Director may
grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard

unit comprising a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All

operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be

notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and

the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.

The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset

operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-

standard unit within 30 days after the spplication—has—been

vz reaceived—Py—the Secretuary- irector44A4L,4»c¢;wﬂf ij y BN
TRe Lorst willdrifled or 4/4/{ Shendar ) &2 oz ~ S “wnif

RULE 4.44 in the Vacuum-Wolfcamp Oil Pool
: 50‘(2%"\2 ¢ C p 4;‘71‘3/22 EZ,‘ Conilan v")N ,Q_(Ad;xx,\
shall be locatedﬂéfhthe NW/4 or the SE/4 of a governmental dquartergm

section, and-not closer-than =490 jeet-to -a-governmental-gquarter-

quarter-section--Jine.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an

application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated

by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed unorthodox location shall bz notified of the application
by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

that such notice has beon furnished. The Secretary-Director may
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EZ;E No. 2740
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offget operators or if no offsct cperator has entered an objec-
tion to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.
RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 thrcugh 81 acres)
the vacuum-Wolfcamp Oil Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre propor-
tional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event
there is more than cne well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the
wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assighed to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
Vacuunr-Wolfcamp Oil Pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit
beiﬁ?Jip 80 aiges; fl

(/) (2’),’ dny well presently drilling to or completed in the
Wolfcamp formation within the Vacuum-Wolfcamp Oil Pool ox within
one mile of the vVacuum~Wolfcamp 0il Pool that will not com~ ", with
the well location requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an

exception to the requirements of Rule 4}~

PSS S e

-

(iL;(ZEW“EEEE this cese shall be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing>in February. 1964 at which time the operators in the subject
pool may appear and show cause why thc Vacuum-Wolfcamp 0il Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(;‘){?) That any operator desiring to dedicate 80 acres to a
well presently drilling or completed in the vacuum-Welfcamp 0Qil

Pool shall file a new Form C-128 with the Commission on or before

March 1, 1963.

(¥)(F) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further oxders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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